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than a map (see AMCS Activities News-
letter 23, page 12).

The following day was pretty much
a rest day, but Roberto and Victor

had the energy to go back in. They re-
turned with news that the passage con-
tinued and was opening up again. That
set the tone for the rest of the week. We
now knew that we had a cave going into
new passage. There was even lots of
talk about preparing for a return the
next year and the need to find a spot
for an underground camp.

Within a couple of days we had sur-
veyed to the squeeze, and it was obvious
what had confused the previous expe-
ditions. The upper part of the cave is a
series of pitches. Because each group
rigged differently, they came up with
different numbers of pitches and used
very different numbers for the pitches
and rope lengths. Without surveying or
reaching the obvious squeeze, it is dif-
ficult to pinpoint exactly where you are.

Our survey put the squeeze within 10
meters of where the Americans had
found the sump during higher water. We
also found out from the locals that there
used to be a stream that entered the cave
year-round. It now only flows in the wet
season. So it turns out that none of the
other groups had gotten past where the
Americans had been. We had been lured
to the cave with the story of a 400-
meter-deep, going cave where the sump
had dried up. We were pretty lucky that
when we got there the sump had actu-
ally dried up.

The rest of the expedition was the
sort of grind that you expect when

pushing such a vertical cave. Everyone
settled into caving every second day,
and the trips lasted ten to twenty hours.
Days off were spent lazing around camp,
visiting town, or taking in some of the
local ruins. Very civilized. The last push
day saw six cavers spending seventeen
to twenty-three hours underground and

over 600 meters of passage surveyed
to a sump with no obvious way on. This
was followed by a couple of very long,
hard days derigging the cave. By the
last day we were very tired, but also
very satisfied with the results of the trip.

This was the deepest cave that I had
ever done, and my vertical technique
sure was better by the end of the trip.
By the last push, it was taking about
five hours to get out, and four of those
hours were on rope. The rebelays
seemed endless. The price of glory, I
guess. From a Canadian perspective it
was a pretty pleasant cave, 10 degrees
Celsius, and, strangely, the deeper you
got, the warmer the water got. This was
a very good thing, because we eventu-
ally dropped into a horizontal passage
where we ended up having to survey in
chest-deep water.

All in all, Sótano de Los Hernández
was one of the most enjoyable and most
successful expeditions I have ever taken
part in. The group was a talented mix
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